
Pleasant Grove High School Community Council Meeting 
October 4, 2017 

 

In Attendance:  Lauri Stringer, Cheri Hardman, Cristie Wood, Steve Stewart, Amanda Siebert, Jana 
Porter. Heather Downs, Laura Clement, Kiersten Armknecht, Kori Thomas, Kyle Sanderson, Brady Shaw, 
Jill Memmott, Paula Jardine, Garth Lovell, Cheryl Williams, Andrea Motto 

Welcome – Cristie Wood 
Approve Minute from Sept Meeting 
Paula Jardine motioned to approve Minutes from Sept meeting, Amanda Siebert second.   All approved 
  
Cristie Wood gave everyone a quote about making an impact on a child 
 
District Vision and Report on Leadership Team.  Plan to be submitted – Dr. Stewart 
Discussed how PTA and SCC and parent groups impact students.   The District has a shared vision of 
learning.   Dr. Steward tries to give teachers and staff leadership opportunities.  The collaborative 
culture, since 2003, has been giving better teaching to students.   Pleasant Grove has a 92.3% graduation 
rate.   Our goal is to connect the groups of leadership and teacher teams, intervention teams and SCC/ 
PTA.    Dr. Stewart will submit roster, principle assurance and final report of SCC by Oct. 20, 2017. 
 
Vice Chair Election 
Amanda Siebert and Laura Clement are interested.   Cheri Hardman motioned that Amanda Siebert fill 
the position of SCC Vice Chair.  It is a one-year position.    Paula Jardine second.   All approved.   
 
SCC Training Review 
Cristie Wood showed everyone the SCC Training Binder and will forward the link online that everyone 
will have access to.   
 
Reviewed Roles and Purpose of School Community Council 
We can find the information on the school website.  SCC program expenditures are to meet critical 
academic student need.   The original intent of Trust Lands money was to help the students who were 
dropping out so they wouldn’t become a burden to society.   SCC needs to use data to make decisions.   
Advocates help both low and high achieving students.   They help everyone.    
 
Digital Citizenship 
 Technology helps all students be more engaged.   Students can use technology during advisory or 
before or after school.   School is on track to becoming a 1 to 1 school with technology in a few years.    
 
District Community Council – Andrea Motto   
Andrea introduced the District Community Council.  There are 38 reps (each rep represents up to 4 
schools) She has been on SCC for the past 10 years.   The DCC gets a feeling of what is going on in the 
school and then reports at a meeting with the superintendent and school board.   They discuss things 
and somethings are resolved in those meetings.   The DCC also supports community council if needed 
and clarify things for SCC.    



ISA is a student Association that kids help tutor other kids.    The Media center offers a writing lab.   
Math students can get help at lunch or go to math lab after school three days a week.    
 
Fight the New Drug 
There will be a double assembly on October 12, 2017 this year from Fight the New Drug…. An 
antipornograpy organization.   There will be a parent meeting that night at 7:00 for all parents of 
students.   PGHS SCC invited to attend as well. 
 
Discussion of December Meeting  
Yes, we do.   Amanda Siebert made motion to meet in December.  Cheryl Williams second.   
 
Discussion of needed Data and Information to make Decisions 
 
SOAR report 
Information from Advocates 
Info from co-taught classes 
Department Technology report 
Lunch time tutoring, writing lab etc. 
Teacher Survey 
 
 
Cristie Wood made a motion to close the meeting   Garth Lovell second.   All approved 
 

Next Meeting         November 1, 2017 at 12:00 p.m. 


